Newsletter April

B.A.C.S:    20-60-88    23050238
telephone numbers to use on the day of ride: 07882 286 421 or 07511978245

If you use my email please bear with me as I have a new computer and I can’t currently trace any of my contacts. 
Please please please let us know if you are not coming. On several occasions last term riders did not turn up, this not only wastes our time but other would appreciate the session as we have riders waiting for weekly slots.
Due to the recent bad weather and continuing rain we are a bit behind with our usual spring jobs around the yard, although we have had one community team from E.E there I lots to be done please let me know if you can help.
Recent date protection changes, you will be aware we hold personal details securely in the office please let us know that you are happy for us to continue to hold your details (riders, parents and helpers).
2018 voting members list is on the board for you to sign if you are happy to do again this year. Also if you are new since the last AGM and are interested in becoming a voting member please speak to Peggy.
You will notice that we now have an AED outside the school. This has been donated to us by Pippa Harrison and the re-condition and box provided by Heartwell. 
The list for Olympia will be going up soon. £20 deposit will secure your place. The trip will be the Sunday before Christmas to the Olympia Horse Show. Approx. total price will be £85.
Last night the Pie and Quiz night organised by Sian raised £850, please we need to get some fundraising support for this year, at the moment we have nothing in the pipeline. Please spread the word and remember £10 is only a donation towards your ride – the actual cost per ride is £30 per session.
We are hoping to run another first aid course probably in September and another Makaton taster session. Please sign up if you are interested.
Good luck to our show-jumping team as we prepare for our regional competitions. There is an arts and crafts competition and creative writing competition that everyone can have a go at.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Zoe Walters is organising a barn dance at Scobbiscombe Farm, Kingston in aid of Erme Valley which is to be held on Friday 8th June. Open to all riders, helpers, parents and friends, Please please support this event and speak to Peggy about tickets.


Dates: please look carefully and if there are any extras please take note.

16th April: Term starts
17th April: S.W. regional Show-jumping (@ Brook)
7th May: Bank Holiday
12th May: Coaches training Lakefield
15th May: Dressage and Country-side Challenge qualifier at Lakefield
Thursday 17th May: no riding (Devon County Show)
28th May – 3rd June: Half term
Thursday 7th June: no riding (Royal Cornwall Show)
Friday 8th June: Barn Dance at Scobbiscombe Farm 
11th-16th June: Helpers’ week
14th June 6-8pm: Helper training evening
4th July: Coffee Morning (no RDA sessions in the AM)
7th July: In house dressage 
12th – 15th July: RDA National Championships
16th-20th July: Activities week
18th July: Chernobyl Children
Thursday 19th July: AGM and BBQ
10th September: Restart



